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NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Town Hall, 345 Main Street, Norwell MA
May 19, 2015 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE: Marynel Wahl, David Osborne, Lori Hillstrand, Bruce Humphrey, Bob Woodill, Ron Mott
ABSENT: Bill Grafton 

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 
CALL TO ORDER – Chairperson, Marynel Wahl, welcomed all those in attendance to the Conservation Commission Meeting at 7:00 PM
Agenda Additions:  Executive Session added by Chairperson to discuss property updates and a discussion on the Gator added by Ron Mott.
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE
Motion: Ron Mott moves to accept the agenda with additions.

Second: David Osborne


In Favor:  All

7:00PM: COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Job descriptions paid seasonal trail work:  
Chainsaw and Dangerous Equipment Operator vs. Assistant.  

Human Resource has requirements for job descriptions on all positions. Commission members requested that this be tabled to the 6/2/15 meeting in order to have sufficient time to review submitted information.
Subgrade material for paved driveways for wetlands and 50 foot buffer zone crossings

Nancy Hemingway said that both the 69 South St (Duquet) and 497 A Mt. Blue cross Wetland and High Ground Water area projects have used subgrade materials such as ground and crushed asphalt chunks and bricks. She is asking for the Commission’s support in request for removal of these materials.
Motion: David Osborne moved to have the applicant request the contractors at 69 South Street and 497 A Mt Blue to remove the subgrade materials as instructed by the Agent. If not done a stop work order will be issued.
Second: Lori Hillstrand


In Favor:  All

Jacobs Dam Notice of Non-Compliance re Dam Safety Phase I Inspection
Nancy Hemingway said that the NCC approved use of Conservation funds for the repair of the dam. 

Bob Woodill said that 4 monitoring wells will be installed on Jacobs Pond. Being discussed is: Groundwater recharging needs, in the summer and late fall near the wells. Also discussed is dredging to make the pond deeper and colder.  
Another meeting will be held on 6/15/15.  Nancy Hemingway and Bob Woodill will attend the meeting. 

Gator Discussion:  Ron Mott would like to know the instructions for use of the gator and suggested marking the gator with the town seal. 
Marynel Wahl said that the gator will be stored at the Fire Department. The F.D. would be able to use this for emergency only. There is a calendar to be kept at the fire station for checking in and out of the gator. It had been registered by the Environmental Police and insured during the week. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to approve Ron Motts’ expenses and suggested town seal markings for the Gator.

Second: Bob Woodill



In Favor:   All                                                        1
SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Open Space & Recreation

Land Protection – Bruce Humphrey requested a meeting regarding the property and said that the owner of the property is not pleased with the town’s progress.

Pathways – no meeting held since Town Meeting.  
Trail/Signage – Examples of mapping was shown by Bob Woodill. Proofing and pricing for brochure and trail maps are needed and will be done by Nancy Hemingway and Bob Woodill. 

CPC – David Osborne said that the majority of CPC funding will go toward the school playgrounds and sidewalks. There is an opening on the CPC Committee due to Pat Richardson’s resignation.

Farming – Lori Hillstrand said that work was done with clearing the walls around Jacob’s. 
The farm was involved in a competition and won a $10k grant from Seeds of Change. 

They had a seedling sale on Saturday.  
They are pursuing Organic Farming Accreditation.  This is their third year. 
The well is now working. 
Grants – no new information.
MISCELLANEOUS 
Bills: (1) $241.83 to W B Mason.
        Motion: Ron Mott moved to pay the bill.

        Second: David Osborne



In Favor:  All
Minutes: 4/7/15 & 4/21/15
4/7/15  minutes-

        Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept the minutes of 4/7/15.

        Second:  David Osborne



In Favor:  All
4/21/15  minutes -
Correction on page 2 - Vote relating to the Grove Street potential land donation - needs to read “Grove” instead of “Mt. Blue”.
Motion: Ron Mott moves to accept the Minutes of 4/21/15 with the mentioned change. 

Second: David Osborne

In Favor:  Marynel Wahl, Ron Mott, Bob Woodill and David Osborne 
                     


Abstained:  Bruce Humphrey and Lori Hillstrand.
8:00PM:         PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

98 Accord Park / SE 52-696 & NCC# 30(03) / Construction of 2 Bldgs. (& Violation)     COC Applicant/Representative: Mike Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said applicant is requesting a continuation of 98 Accord Park to June 16, 2015.
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Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 98 Accord Park to June 16, 2015.
Second: Bob Woodill




In Favor:  All
330 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52-994 & NCC# 6(12) / Single-Family Home w/ Septic   COC Applicant: Brendan Burke Representative: Greg Tansey, Patriot Permitting & Engineering
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said applicant is asking for a continuation to June 16, 2015. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to continue 330 Old Oaken Bucket Road to the June 16, 2015 meeting.

Second: Bod Woodill




In Favor:  All   
364 Grove Street / SE52-688  & NCC# 24(04) / Pool                                                          COC Applicant: Philip Joseph / Representative: Ralph Cole, Surveying
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this is a 2003 project. They had a requirement to plant blueberry bushes along the 50’ no disturb buffer which, due to the dense woods, did not thrive. They instead installed a row of conservation bounds in lieu of the blueberries. She feels this is fine and recommends approval as a substantial compliance with the condition that the bounds remain in perpetuity. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the COC on 364 Grove Street as advised by the agent.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 



In Favor:  All
107 Parker St, 107 (aka: Lot 2) / SE52-824 & NCC# 22(06) / Single-Family Home w/ Septic
CoC Applicant: Douglas Sheerin / Representative: Jeff Hassett, Morse Engineering

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway is waiting for the as-built to show all the mitigation plantings and then wait for timely growing period. They are looking for a letter to the bank for closing purposes.
Motion: David Osborne moved to allow the agent to write a letter concerning 107 Parker Street, as we cannot finish the COC at this point.
Second: Ron Mott 




In Favor:  All
254 South Street / NCC# 9(15) / Tree Cutting in Wetland                                             RDA / DOA
Applicant: Ernest Butler / Representative: N/A
Present: Ernie and Patricia Butler, homeowners. 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this cutting is required for the solar panels being installed on the roof. An arborist’s plan was distributed. She agreed that trees numbered 5, 6, and 7 shade the panels and okay to remove. Feels that # 2, 3, 4 are unnecessary to remove. National Grid needs 2, 3 and 4 needs to come down. 

Motion: Ron Mott moved to approve the tree cutting for all the trees mentioned.

Second: Lori Hillstrand 




In Favor:  All
135 Norwell Avenue / SE52-1079 & NCC# 7(15) / Septic Repair                                NOI / OoC Applicant: Eric Lowe / Representative: Jeff Hassett, Morse Engineering
Present: Jeff Hassett and Eric Lowe, homeowner 
Discussion: Jeff Hassett said that there is a septic repair adjacent to the wetland. Septic, pump chamber and leaching field have been approved by the BOH. Some work was done by the homeowner without permission and will replace materials removed. 

Abutters: Ann Sallee and Jeff Sallee wanted to know if the septic is being pumped into a wetland behind the garage. Jeff Hassett explained that it will be pumped into a designed rain garden upgrade of the wetland.
Nancy Hemingway feels that comments on planting mitigation are needed. There should be a third party peer review. Homeowner agrees to have a peer review and oversight as development progresses.
Motion: David Osborne moved to grant a NOI on 135 Norwell Avenue with conditions to be established.

Second: Bob Woodill 




In Favor:  All
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260 / 278 Bowker Street / SE52-1077 & NCC# 2(15) / Wetland Line Delineation

ANRAD / ORAD (cont.) Applicant: James/Eileen Kelly Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR
Present: Brad Holmes and Cameron Morrison – wetland scientist.

Discussion: Brad Holmes discussed the changes to the site plan; they have changed 1” for 80’ to 1” for 40’ so that additional details could be provided with the plan, now on three sheets.   Topography is included and additional stone walls are located on the plan. FEMA flood plain has been shown on the plan. Several minor adjustments had been made to the wetland flags and noted on the survey plan.

They would like the Commission’s approval on the wetland line and plans with additional details. 
Nancy Hemingway agrees that the flagging was conservative and easy delineation to verify.  She has questions with WF 12 – WF 9. Also asked that the 50’ no disturb zone be shown on the plan. 
Brad Holmes suggested stating that WF - A 34 to A140 have been confirmed and is approved under the ORAD; the other flags have not and are concerned for bordering land subject to flooding.
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the ANRAD/ORAD with exceptions on A-140 to A-34 for confirming the line and A-122 to A-114 as not confirmed to suggest this is land subject to flooding.  Second: Bob Woodill




In Favor:  All 
Various locations at Conservation Areas, Stetson, Donovan, Jacobs, Hatch, Wildcat, Miller and Fogg / NCC #10 (15) / Replace and/or repair damaged boardwalks and bridges                   RDA Town of Norwell Conservation Commission
Nancy Hemingway recommends an approval of the RDA to replace and/or repair damaged boardwalks and bridges. 

Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the RDA on various conservation areas.

Second: Ron Mott




In Favor:  All
Ron Mott questioned payment for Stetson and Margarets Brook out of excess money from the end of the year.  Nancy Hemingway estimated about $8k to be a safe amount. Since it is over $5k, three estimates are required and they only have one. She recommended a vote to get two more estimates and have the bid ready for the lowest. 

Motion: Ron Mott moved to allow getting two more estimates for the work at Stetson.

Second: Bob Woodill




In Favor:  All
75 Harbor Lane / SE52-xxxx & NCC# 8(15) / Piers, Ramps, Float, Shed & Steps         NoI / OoC Applicant: Robert Frattasio / Representative: Joseph Hannon, Mayflower Eng. 
Present: Joseph Hannon and Robert Frattasio

Discussion: Joseph Hannon said that Mr. Frattasio is applying for a residential pier – Property plan was explained. Pier, first segment is 110’through which is wetlands –then there is an island with upland area – second segment of the pier is 240’ with a proposed gangway and seasonal float – wetland was flagged by Brad Holmes two weeks ago. 
Nancy Hemingway said that since there is not yet a DEP #, she recommends a site visit. A report for details on the materials to be used on the three areas of footings is necessary. She also recommends control of fragmites in the area as mitigation. Information on the materials used for the footings on the banks will be 4x4 planks which will be staked. Date for site visit is 5/26/15 @4pm.
Motion: David Osborne moved to continue 75 Harbor Lane to June 2, 2015. 
Second: Ron Mott 




In Favor:  All
ENFORCEMENT / VIOLATION HEARINGS and DISCUSSIONS: 
· EO or Criminal Action discussion against the Reserve Homeowners Association, ATV damage, originating from the Reserve Damage to Margret’s Brook, RRA, Bank, BVW among other resource areas.                                                                                                  4.

Goal is to cease the vandalism and destruction of protected environmental resource areas, and to remediate the damage to the resource areas on town property. 
Nancy Hemingway said that there is a new violation at Margret’s Brook. Ron Mott has installed cameras and checks the property regularly.
It was suggested that a large tree be dropped along the trail where the violations are occurring. 
· 505/509 & 515 Washington Street – following BWSC – LSP process
· 164 Old Oaken Bucket Road – 
Nancy Hemingway met on site with landowner and their Attorney. Everything is moving forward. 
AGENTS REPORT – 
· Nancy Hemingway will have final budget numbers for the next meeting. 
· Marynel Wahl said that the Board of Selectmen voted to accept the Grove Street property and make a connecting trail from Wompatuck.
· Damon Farms is asking for several changes in the footprint and are filing with Zoning. Nancy Hemingway is recommending a major modification to the OOC. A plot plan was distributed showing all the changes to the proposed. This would be moving house locations closer to the wetlands to benefit sale features. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to have the changes noted as a major modification to the OOC.

Second: Bob Woodill




In Favor:  All

SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 4, 2015.

__________________________
Marynel Wahl, Chairperson

*Please refer for the Agent’s Notes for further clarification of particular hearings and discussions from the Meeting. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION
MINUTES
Motion:   David Osborne moved to enter into Executive Session for purposes of land discussion and not to return to open session.

Second: Ron Mott 

Members polled: Marynel Wahl – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye, Ron Mott – Aye and Bob Woodill – Aye.

Mount Blue- Nancy Hemingway said that Volpe wanted to come to the Commission with a plan to buy the Coffey Lane side of 134 Mount Blue and the whole back parcel of his land. Then, before the meeting today, a guy came in saying that his daughter just did a Purchase and Sale on 134. So, it’s uncertain what Volpe is talking about. This is now postponed. 
Bowker Street purchase – Nancy Hemingway was talking to Mr. Kelley and wanted to know if Conservation is interested in buying Meadowcroft Day Camp and would like to speak to Marynel Wahl. David Osborne remembers him trying to do this at CPC a couple of years ago. Asking price was very high. Marynel Wahl feels it doesn’t hurt to discuss this.

Nancy Hemingway said that the real estate lots (3); one is assessed at@ $688k - second, not for sale, is assessed @$599k - the third is assessed @ $3,200. 
Marynel Wahl and Bruce Humphrey will talk with Jim Kelley and find out what he is asking.

Phil Spence would like to sell the town four lots between Grove and Prospect. This abuts the town walking trails. David Osborne suggested approaching him for a ballpark figure as to what he is asking and find out the appraised value.
Bob Woodill said that the head of DCR’s Division for Accessible Universal Access, visited our docks and launch with a couple of people. They are looking at using this plan for some of their universal access on different ponds around here.

Motion: David Osborne moved to adjourn from the Executive Session.
Second: Ron Mott 

Members polled: Ron Mott – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, and Marynel Wahl – Aye.
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 4, 2015.

__________________________
Marynel Wahl, Chairperson
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Norwell Conservation Commission Meeting

May 19, 2015

Prepared by Debra Kruk


